CYNGOR CYMUNED YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 17th MARCH 2015 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Eifion Smith, Gwyneth Davies, Sheena Duller, Peter White and Gary Davies. Also present was Cllr Ifan Davies.

Apologies; Cllr’s Nick McNally, Ifan Jones Evans PCSO John Evans.

The chairman Cllr Christian Pateman welcomed the two new councillors, Mr Peter White and Mr Gary Davies to their first meeting.

Matters Arising;

Notice boards

The clerk has been to see Mr Ray Burrell and was given a price of £250.00 for a new notice board for Ysbyty Ystwyth. The councillors told the clerk to order the notice board.

Planning;

A planning application for the retention of use of a polytunnel and retention of curtilage extension was received for Pen y Gwaith Ysbyty Ystwyth.this application was received shortly after the last meeting and the clerk e-mailed the application to the councillors for their views. The councillors asked the clerk to reply to the planning department saying they were not in favour of the application as this was not the first time a planning application had been applied for from this property after the development had been erected. An e-mail was sent to the planning department with our comments.

It also mentioned the siting of a static caravan at the same location and asked the planning department to investigate.

Glynberws Hydro Electric Scheme

A signed copy of the lease agreement between Ceredigion County Council, Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council and Mr and Mrs Lansdon, Glynberws was received for the easement to run a pipe for the Hydro Electric Scheme through land leased by the community council.

One Voice Wales

Membership to One Voice Wales is now due, the cost is £60.00 for the year. The clerk will send back the registration form along with a cheque.

Mandate

The clerk produced new mandate forms from Barclays Bank for new signatories to fill in. Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Eifion Smith will become new signatories on the account and the clerk will fill in a form granting him access to discuss the account with Barclays.

Community Website 

The community website has now been set up, the web address is www.cc.ystwyth.org.uk . there is still work to be done on the site but there is enough information on there at present.

Correspondence

A letter was received from Ann Harris of Tai Cantref informing us of a support service they provide for the over 50’s. She is asking to come to one of our meetings to do a short presentation to briefly outline the service. Cllr Gwyneth Davies suggested that we ask her to attend a coffee morning rather than a community council meeting as this may be more beneficial. The clerk will contact Mrs Harris.

The clerk was asked to write a thank you letter to Mr Brian Thomas, thanking him for his years of service on Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council.

Payments made;

15/1/15

BHF Defibrillators


£400.00

15/1/15

Viking Direct



£65.53

13/3/15

British Legion



£25.00

13/3/15

One Voice Wales


£60.00

29/3/15

Community Website


£260.00

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 20th April.


